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Statement of Federal Railroad Administration Deputy Administrator Amit Bose
on Resolution of California High-Speed Rail Project Litigation

“The U.S. Department of Transportation and the State of California have reached a final settlement to
resolve the litigation over the Federal Railroad Administration’s (FRA) termination of its Fiscal Year
2010 Cooperative Agreement with the California High-Speed Rail Authority (CHSRA). This settlement
agreement follows intensive negotiations between the parties and reflects the Federal government’s
ongoing partnership in the development of high-speed rail. It also underscores CHSRA’s commitment
to deliver this transformative infrastructure project. The Department is excited about reestablishing this
important relationship with the State of California and is committed to fulfilling its oversight
responsibilities. This settlement is an important step in advancing an economically transformational
project in California.”
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